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Advisor’s Minute: From the Lodge Advisor 

It seems that just a few weeks ago we were celebrating Memorial Day 

and now the leaves are starting to fall. 

Hopefully you all have summer memories that will last forever and I 

hope that most of you are reading this at our Summer Service 

Weekend.  For the new members who just completed your Ordeal, 

welcome to the Lodge!!  There are lots of opportunities here to serve 

of different committees and I encourage you all to explore them all. 

Coming soon we have our Fall Fellowship that we share with our 

neighboring lodge Blue Heron and Winter Banquet where we 

celebrate our successes of 2017.  Next year should prove to be 

exciting with Conclave in April where over a 1,000 Arrowmen gather 

at Camp Rock Enon, sign up early-you don’t want to miss it!!  In 

August we are sending a contingent to Indiana University for the 2018 

National Order of the Arrow Conference (NOAC), there are still several 

youth spots available. 

Remember that YOU are here because your fellow Scouts selected 

you to the OA, be sure to set the example and offer Cheerful Service 

through leadership in your unit! 

- Russell Morris, Jr , Wahunsenakah Lodge Advisor 

 

Want your message in the next Duck Calls Newsletter? Proud of your new Eagle Scout or want to share 
information about that chapter day of service? Tell your Chapter Chief to send us info! JTE-compatible. 
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Removing Spring Service Weekend 2018 

During the August and September 2017 Lodge Executive Committee (LEC) meetings, the LEC is faced with a 

great question that concerns us all: should we have the Spring Service Weekend next year? 

This question caused confusion amongst the LEC, committee leaders, and interested brothers in attendance. 

The Lodge’s Staff Advisor, Zach Oman, explains, as summarized from the September 2017 LEC Minutes: 

Q: What are the pros and cons of removing Spring Service Weekend? Is there an issue about being at 

Camp Kiwanis? Are there alternatives? 

A: The biggest issues come from the additional stress and strain put on the Kitchen Crew when we’re 

at Kiwanis and elsewhere. (This also limits our menu options.) Besides Lions, other camps within 

reasonable distance lack places for the whole lodge to gather and eat safely (i.e. the dining hall) and for 

the kitchen crew to have a safe place to cook and serve food (i.e. the Camp Lions kitchen). 

There is only one toilet in all of Camp Kiwanis, and port-a-potties are expensive to rent. 

Our service weekend schedule was formed around our past council camp, Bayport Scout Reservation. 

Spring and Summer service were meant for setting up and taking down camp respectively, with the 

Winter weekend for an extra weekend for us to do standard service and lodge business. Now that we’re 

without a council camp, Spring Service Weekend is the least attended weekend of the three, and we’re 

having all the issues above – why have it? Blue Heron Lodge is bigger than we are, yet they also only 

have two service weekends. 

Lodge Chief Chris Badalis indicated to the LEC and to the Lodge that he wants each chapter to debate this 

decision during their chapter meetings this month. The Lodge will vote on removing Spring Service Weekend 

during the October 2017 LEC Meeting. 

Any youth member is welcome to attend this meeting and vote personally. The LEC meetings are held at 

Denbigh Christian Academy at 5pm on the second Sunday of each month. Additional information, including 

the minutes from the September 2017 meeting, can be found at http://wahunsenakah.org/lec . 

 

 

http://wahunsenakah.org/lec
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Patch Watch: NOAC Fundraiser Patches | Bus #4, Black Border Busses 

During August and September, the LEC 

approved several new patches for the 

upcoming year. These patches, designed 

by our Insignia Design Committee and 

sold only by our Wahunsenakah Lodge 

Trading Post, are designed to help our 

Wahunsenakah brothers going to the 

National Order of the Arrow Conference 

(NOAC) in 2018! 

Be on the look out for order forms and 

patches for sale with yellow busses filled 

with ducks! Collect all four variants and 

new colors as they’re released. 

Check out the September 2017 LEC minutes to see what they look like: http://wahunsenakah.org/lec  

#NOAC2018 at Indiana University! 

Brothers from across the nation 

are preparing to attend Scouting’s 

second largest event in America, 

and the largest for only Order of 

the Arrow members – NOAC! 

Visit http://noac2018.org for all 

information! 

The highlights: 

NOAC will be held from July 30 – 

August 4, 2018, at Indiana 

University, Bloomington, IN. To go, go to http://wahunsenakah.org/resources and complete the registration 

form if you are a youth 20 years old and under. Registration requires a $100 deposit and additional cost 

depends on the success of Lodge fundraising efforts. Register today – slots are going fast! 

 

http://wahunsenakah.org/lec
http://noac2018.org/
http://wahunsenakah.org/resources
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Funnel Cakes, Pizza Rolls, and Service for our NOAC Brothers! 

Grab your funnel cakes, pizza rolls, and daily good turn 

by buying your favorite snacks at Kecoughtan Jaa’m! 

Plate-sized funnel cakes are available for $5 each and 

are made to order. Toppings include powdered sugar 

and chocolate syrup at no additional cost. 

Egg-roll sized pizza rolls are available for $1 for two 

rolls. Served with marinara sauce for an extra 25 

cents. 

All profits (Revenue – Cost) will benefit the accounts 

of our Wahunsenakah Brothers attending NOAC 2018. 

The Year Ahead 

Lodge Executive Committee Meeting October 8, 2017 at 5pm 

Fall Fellowship w/ Blue Heron Lodge at Camp Lions 
(Kecoughtan Chapter Host) 

October 19 – 21, 2017 

Lodge Executive Committee Meeting November 12, 2017 at 5pm 
Holiday Banquet at TBD (Piankatank Chapter Host) December 2, 2017 

Lodge Executive Committee Meetings are open to all membership and are held at Denbigh Christian Academy 

Open Committees 

Interested in helping make decisions for the Lodge? Join a committee, or step up by becoming a Committee 

Chairman for one of the below seat-vacant committees! 

- Camping Promotions 

- Council Events 

- Engraving 

- Health and Safety 

- Trading Post 

- Unit Elections 

The below committees also need more youth involvement, but already have a chairman. 

- Ceremonies (Ceremonialists and torchbearers, speaking and non-speaking parts) 


